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Fig 1: Weaker earnings growth may continue to weigh on market sentiment 
 

 

 

Source: FactSet, Mill Creek. 
 

As the third-quarter earnings season concludes, there are two key takeaways: 1) earnings growth remains 
modestly positive, supported by strong growth from the energy sector, and 2) analysts have revised their 
expectations for the S&P 500 into negative territory for the fourth quarter as all eleven sectors are expected to 
report lower earnings than previously forecasted. 
  
On a year-over-year basis, the S&P 500 is reporting its lowest earnings growth of +2.2% since the third quarter 
of 2020. The energy sector is reporting significant earnings growth of nearly +140% year-over-year as the 
average price for a barrel of oil is nearly $20 higher versus the same period one year ago. Without the support 
of the energy sector, the S&P 500 would be reporting an earnings decline of -5.4% rather than +2.2%. The 
energy sector’s success has masked some of the pain felt throughout the rest of the market. For instance, 
earnings from insurance companies are taking a hit due to the impact of Hurricane Ian. Meanwhile, consumers 
and companies continue to rein in their spending on non-essential items and advertising, respectively. 
  
As the effects of higher inflation and higher interest rates take hold, company management teams are 
lowering expectations for the fourth quarter and the full year of 2023. In turn, analysts now expect the S&P 
500 to produce negative earnings growth of -1.0% in the fourth quarter due to significant declines in earnings 
growth from the technology, consumer discretionary, and communications services sectors. In the meantime, 
full-year 2023 expectations have already been lowered to +5.9% growth from +8.1% and that figure could 
easily go lower or negative if a recession materializes as many are now forecasting. This year prices have fallen 
quickly while earnings have held up, but now the story has shifted as earnings growth is falling while prices 
could still fall further. We expect market volatility to persist and have thus shifted our positioning within 
equities to be more defensive as markets try to find a bottom.  
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Any views expressed above represent the opinions of Mill Creek Capital Advisers ("MCCA") and are not intended as a forecast or 
guarantee of future results. This information is for educational purposes only. It is not intended to provide, and should not be 
relied upon for, particular investment advice. This publication has been prepared by MCCA. The publication is provided for 
information purposes only. The information contained in this publication has been obtained from sources that MCCA believes to 
be reliable, but MCCA does not represent or warrant that it is accurate or complete. The views in this publication are those of 
MCCA and are subject to change, and MCCA has no obligation to update its opinions or the information in this publication. While 
MCCA has obtained information believed to be reliable, MCCA, nor any of their respective officers, partners, or employees 
accepts any liability whatsoever for any direct or consequential loss arising from any use of this publication or its contents. 
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